


  

 

 
MINUTES ʹ Central Committee for Catholic School Councils ʹ March 7, 2019  

   4. Welcome and Introduction 
   a. Welcome and Declaration of CCCSC Representatives 



  

 

 
MINUTES ʹ Central Committee for Catholic School Councils ʹ March 7, 2019  

v)    Responding to K. Dancy, Superintendent W. Brunton indicated that he would address with 
staff the need to explain Hold and Secure and Lockdown to parents. 

vi)   Responding to P. Olivieri, K. Greco clarified parents are involved in the VTRA process from the 
beginning. 

    
 D. Reports 
  1. Trustee Report – S. Pascucci 
   - Thanked Superintendent W. Brunton for preparing the Ministry letter and asked that it be 

shared with the parents at Catholic School Council meetings. 
- An additional French Immersion Program at Philip Pocock Secondary School is being 

considered. 
- Momo Challenge communication was provided to parents.  The information bulletin will be 

shared with the committee. 
i) Responding to D. Langley, Trustee S. Pascucci clarified that the School Messenger text 

message that went out to elementary parents was sent in error, and that the system used 
the contact numbers provided when students were registered.  Communication will be 
provided to elementary parents before the release of this attendance system. 

ii) Responding to D. Langley, Superintendent W. Brunton clarified that an image release form 
should be sent for images posted on Twitter or school websites. 

iii) S. Gos clarified that the Momo Challenge community information bulletin is on the front 
page of the Board website. 

  2. Superintendent Report – W. Brunton 
- At Faith and Program an excellent resource called ‘Praying as a Family’ was shared and will be 

provided to all CCCSC members next month. 
- As a follow up to our cannabis letter, a new policy was put forward, Policy 26.00. 
- At our next meeting we will select three CCCSC representatives to review and select the 

Volunteer of the Year.  The selection team will meet before our May CCCSC meeting. 
- The Volunteer of the Year Award application process will be sent to principals mid-March and 

will be due by April 30. 
- Superintendent S. Gos is organizing and planning the Board’s 50th Anniversary and will provide 

a brief presentation at our April meeting. 
- The cannabis presentation has been rescheduled for Thursday, April 25 at St. Augustine 

Secondary School with thanks to A. Galvao.  During the day, a group of students from the 
Mississauga Brampton Central Family of Schools will lead an Innovation Technology Day at St. 
Augustine and will also present during this parent engagement evening. 

- The evening will begin with a presentation on the Legalization of Cannabis and the impact it 
has on our schools.  Peel Regional Police will be on site to answer questions as well. 
i) Responding to K. Dancy, Superintendent W. Brunton will provide information regarding 

the cancelled Mississauga South Parent Engagement event at the next meeting.  
  3. OAPCE Report – M. Kutin Morais 

- Chair P. Olivieri welcomed M. Kutin Morais for joining the committee moving forward. 
- OAPCE had a Board of Directors meeting on February 8 and 9.  Four members were elected 

which included Bishop Dabrowski from the London region. 
- The OAPCE 80th Conference will be a two-day event starting on Friday, April 5 at the 

Montecassino Hotel and Venue.  A flyer was provided at the last meeting.  There is a call for 
nominations for the Parent of the Year Award to be submitted by the end of March. 

- Recently met with the Honourable Lisa Thompson, Minister of Education, to emphasis the 
importance of Catholic education, the need to continue providing the parents with the PRO 
Grants and the need for support and collaboration. 




